
October 10, 2022 

Lindsey Wells 
EGLE, Air Quality Division 
Constitution Hall, 2nd Floor South 
525 West Allegan Street 
Lansing, Michigan 48933 

Jenine Camilleri 
EGLE, Air Quality Division 
Constitution Hall, 2nd Floor South 
525 West Allegan Street 
Lansing, Michigan 48933 

Subject: Response to Violation Notice Dated September 19, 2022 
M I-ROP-B2876-2019a 
Michigan Sugar Company - Croswell Factory 

Dear Ms. Wells and Ms. Camilleri, 

MSC is in receipt of the violation issued by EGLE on September 19, 2022. 

REC IVED 
OCT 13 2022 

AIR QUALITY DIVISION 

MSC's response is as follows. MSC completed operations of beet processing on March 29, 2022 
at approximately 8:00 am. MSC anticipated that the shutdown process would be completed on or 
before Midnight of 3/31/22. 

However, in order to complete the shutdown in a manner that would not cause more harm to the 
environment, the process could not be completed until approximately 10:00 am on 4/1 /22. 
Please note that this was only 1 O hours in to the second quarter and during those hours the 
boiler was only in shutdown mode, because of this, MSC did not believe that a CGA was 
necessary or appropriate. Moreover, MSC did in fact calibrate the monitor and continuously 
monitor emissions during the 10-hour period. 

Please feel free to contact me with any questions or comments of the forgoing. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Meaghan Martuch 
Air Compliance Manager 
Michigan Sugar Company 
Office: 989-686-0161, ext. 2236 
Cell: 989-780-2550 


